October 2014-10-03

Crankshaft Journal

The News Letter of the Central Fraser Valley Chapter
Of the Vintage Car Club of Canada



Minutes of the General Meeting held October 1, 2014 for the Central Fraser Valley Chapter of the Vintage Car Club of Canada

Meeting was opened at 7:30 by President Rick Unger.

No guests tonight.

Guest speaker tonight is Glen Yates of S & S Distributors. Glen introduced members to his line of polishes and polishing system. He also sells a dash camera which could prove useful in an ICBC case. Glen gave a short description of his business and answered questions. Following the business meeting, he demonstrated his products.

The minutes of the September meeting have been circulated in the Crankshaft. The minutes have been corrected to read September 3, not August 27, as the date of our last meeting. Also, the spelling of our new member's name has been corrected to read Martin Hough. Move to adopt minutes by Terry Johnson, seconded by Ray Lamb. Carried.

Treasurer's report was given by president Rick Unger in Dorothy Field's absence.

Correspondence tonight, just KMS flyers.

Membership. Year bar presentations were made to Stu Campbell (& Wendy) with 15 years of membership, and to Wray and Judy Woodman with 20 years of membership. The name tag draw was won by Roy Shull.

Rent and Restoration Draw was won by Ian Newby.

There was no Directors' Meeting last week. The review of club assets is ongoing and Earl will update the list for the Crankshaft this month.

The next Governor's Meeting is on October 18 in Merritt, B.C. Attendees from our chapter will be plugging next year's May Tour at this meeting. A new executive for the National will be chosen next April.

May Tour 2015. If you wish to register, a deposit of \$50 per person is needed. Our club members are urged to attend this close-to-home event next year. We need to have some members with a Serve It Right certificate for our May Tour. Audrey and Gord Stebanuk currently have this certification and can help us at the May Tour event.

Reminder of upcoming club General Elections in November, we will be needing a new secretary in 2015 as Robyn is not standing for re-election. As well as our elected officers and directors, many volunteers contribute in a large way to our club on an ongoing basis. Thank you to all of them. Remember, if you know of a club member

who has lost a family member or know of a member who is ill, please contact our Sunshine person Jean Clingwall.

Activities. Joe and Jeanette Wright have organized a Garage Tour and BBQ for Sunday, October 19. Members will meet at the Otter Coop at 12:30 pm and leave at 12:45 for a Garage Tour. There will be a BBQ to follow at Peter and Cindy Ouimet's home (28864 Maclure Road) Hamburgers will be provided, please bring an appie, salad, or dessert. Some non-alcoholic drinks provided, bring YOB. Phone Jeanette (604-534-1138) or Cindy (604-856-8427) if you haven't already registered.

The Christmas Party will have much the same format as last year. The date is December 13. It is hoped that last year's helpers will again volunteer for those extra jobs that make this party a success. Hazel and George will look after the food and bar.

The children's party will also take place at Bradner Hall in the morning on December 13.

The Golden Ears Swap Meet will take place on Sunday, October 5 and this will be the last Fall Swap Meet for the Golden Ears chapter. They will continue to have their Spring Swap Meet.

Jeanette Wright announced and gave birthday wishes to our four October birthday babies.

Audrey Stebanuk announced the Cancer Research Fundraising Event to be held at the Stebanuk's home on Sunday, November 2 from 11:00 am to 8:00 pm. A Garage Tour, "Elvis" and DJ entertainment,, refreshments, hot dogs and a silent auction are featured.

RSVP by October 20 by phone (604-530-2390) or email sropromo@telus.net.

Indoor storage for vehicles is available at the Stebanuks. Phone Audrey or Gord for more information.

Ladies' breakfast and Men's coffee will be on October 15. The May Tour Meeting will be at 7:00 pm, also on October 15.

Good of the Organization. Noel Cleveland spoke about Ken Baldwin, a longtime member of our club who sadly passed away in August. His wife Lil has donated vests displaying many pins received by Ken over the years and a box of dash plaques and other memorabilia. It was moved by Jeanette Wright, seconded by Sue Shull that these vests and other memorabilia be kept at the Johnson's for members to see and remember Ken by. Noel gave a tribute to Ken and other older members like him who have shared so much knowledge over the years with other members and friends.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:20, moved by Willie Wright, seconded by Mike McVay. Following the meeting it was time for coffee, goodies, and an interesting demonstration of polishing products by Glen Yates of S & S Distributors Ltd.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Linda Lamb, filling in for Robin Ferenczi, Secretary

Internet

Richard Heyman is doing a great job with our website. To access it go to the bar on top of the internet page and type in www.vccc.com, which should bring up the Vintage Car Club of Canada website, then click on Chapters A-M and then onto Central Fraser Valley. Work your way through the different headings. If you have something you would like to contribute or would like to see on the site, please contact Richard Heyman.

Pictures from the Otter Co Op Car show are now available online. Go to www.vccc.com, look up Central Fraser Valley Chapter, look for Past Events and they should be there.

Interesting Auto Sites

Harrison Auto Events List www.autoeventlist.com

Special Vehicle Association of BC www.sva.bc.ca/

Vintage Car Club of Canada www.vccc.com

Carnut Events list www.carnut.ca/carevents.html

May 2015 Tour Committee

Chairman	Jack Woolard	Co- Chair	Ray Lamb
Secretary	Linda Lamb	Treasurer	Dorothy Field
Registration	Jean Clingwall	Catering	George Coupland
Road tours	Leroy Clingwall	Dave Gmur	
Goodie bags	Robyn Ferenczi	Ladies Event	ts Lilah Warren
Fundraising	Diane & Willie Wright	Tech Session	n Don Warren
Tour Book	Earl Smith	Promotion	Rick Unger
Entertainment	Hazel Coupland	Tech Talk	Don Warren

Next May 2015 Tour Meeting will be at Jean & Leroy Clingwall's home, Oct 15th, with a 7:00 start. Please feel free to attend, we still need volunteers.

Tools or Expertise You Would be Willing to Share

Name	Phone	Tools or Expertise
Bob Ferenczi	604-615-1908	Inspection Camera
Leroy Clingwall	604-859-4537	Engine Hoist, various pullers, (ask me)

Equipment inventory

Over the years the club has purchased a variety of items like signs, canopies, coffee making equipment and many other things. We, the present executive, do not know what we own or where it is located. This would save us from making duplicate purchases and also, if anyone wanted to borrow something we would know who to talk to. I will attempt to create an equipment list and publish it monthly in the Crankshaft Journal so everyone knows what we own and how to access it. This will take a while to establish and I cannot do it without everyone's help. I will start the list and hopefully you can let me know if you have anything that belongs to the club.

❖ You can contact me at <u>earlsmith@telus.net</u> or 604-864-9849

*

❖ Gord Taylor	❖ Fold up canopies, projector Approx. 30 pink traffic vests, 14 traffic cones, 2 tent canopies, a 4'x4' coroplast with Vintage Car Club emblem, 12 sets magnetic chapter door signs, Road signs for Old Car Sunday, materials for lining park for Old Car Sunday.
Ken Pasaluko	Coffee making equipment
Frank Nicolette	PA System
Lois Wilson	Scrapbooks
Terry Johnson or Art Hoock	Photo albums, Rainy Day Book
Leroy Clingwall	14 meeting room chairs
Stu Campbell	Valve cover race track
Rick Unger	Club Banners, Laptop Computer
Bob Ferenczi	Projector Screen, Club Portable Radios
Dorothy Field	Club Financial Records

Needs & Leads

Wanted

1936 Chev Hub Caps		Tony Geisler	778-298-5351
1957 Cadillac	parts info	lan Newby	604-618-2537

For Sale

1980 Chev PU, short box, 350, rally wheels, bucket seats, mags &tires \$14,000 George @ 604-850-6928

1926 Flint Jr. restoration started – 2 of everything except body – Earl has picture

Call Randy @ rank & Vintage Restoration		on \$6500	250-295-6924
1947 Chev PU Hotrod	\$28,000	Dave Penner	604-854-6393
1965 Triumph Spitfire parts		Will	604-749-7110
New LG 42" TV	\$550. Obo	Will	604-749-7111
2006 Chev 2500 HD Diese	el 4x4	Dana Stagg	604-856-0490
Imperial 1952 Vintage Sew free arm, sews heav		Barry Bollman	604-852-2440
Haynes manual # 437 78- # 229 71-74	79 Toyota Celica Toyota Celica	Rick Unger	604-854-3584
1985 Mercedes 190E87k			604-853-5447
1976 updated Trillium 13 ft	t.Camper	Willie Wright	604-881-6074
2005 SC 430		Peter Ouimet	604-856-8427
Pair of car ramps	\$15.	Jack Woolard	604-820-4784

Please NoteI remove these ads after 4 months, if you wish to renew them then please do.

Upcoming Events

October 19th Joe & Jeanette have organized a Garage Tour & BBQ Meet at the Otter Coop at 12:30 pm and leave for the tour. After the tour there will be a BBQ at Peter & Cindy Ouimet's home (28864 Maclure Rd.) Hambugers will be provided, bring your own appie, salad, or desert. Some non-alcoholic drinks provided. BYOB.

Please let Jeanette (604-534-1138) or Cindy (604-856-8427) know if you will be attending.

Nov 2nd Cancer Research Fund Raiser.....

to be held at the Stebanuk's home from 11 am until 8 pm. A Garage Tour,

Elvis", and DJ entertainment, refreshments, hot dogs, and a silent auction are featured.

RSVP by October 20th by phone (604-530-2390) or sropromo@telus.net

The Stebanuk's also have indoor storage available, phone Audrey or Gord for more information.

Ladies Breakfast Ladies Breakfast

Ladies breakfast meeting will be held on October 15th, at the ABC Restaurant on Marshall Road at 9:30 am. Any questions call Linda Lamb at 604-857-5018. All club ladies welcome.

Men's Coffee

Coffee will be held at Leroy & Jean's house on October 15th, with a 9:30 am start....2048 Orchard Drive, Abbotsford.

Club Event

Christmas Party will have the same format as last year. The date is December 13th at the Bradner Hall. Hazel & George will look after the food & drink

Children's Christmas Party will take place Bradner Hall in the morning (Dec 13th)

2014 Executive Committee

Club President Rick Unger

Vice President Earl Smith

Secretary Robyn Ferenczi

Treasurer Dorothy Field

Directors Leroy Clingwall Ron Morris Bob Ferenczi

Terry Johnson Don Warren David Graham

George Coupland Frank Nicollete Sue Schull

Vintage Car Reporter Frank Nicolette

Sunshine Person Jean Clingwall

Events and Activities Leroy Clingwall George Coupland

Refreshments Ken Pasaluko

Governor Ray Lamb

Computer Liaisons Richard Heyman

Internal Communications Earl Smith

Co Chairs for May 2015 Tour Jack Woolard Ray Lamb

Membership Ron & Pat Morris

Email address <u>info@fraservalley.vccc.com</u> or <u>cfv_vccsecretary@hotmail.ca</u>

P.O. Box 542 Abbotsford, BC, V2S 6Z8

The Club meets on the first Wednesday each month at 7:30 PM in the Gallery Room, Ag-Rec. Building, 32470 Haida Drive, Abbotsford. No Formal meetings July & August.

Visitors are welcome